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VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL
Nicholas Bennett
Executive Secretary
Local Finance Board
Department of Community Affairs
101 South Broad Street
P.O. Box 803
Trenton, NJ 08625-0803
Nick.bennett~’d~dca.nj.gov
(original and two copies)
(copies to all Board Members)

Patricia Ingelido, Assistant Director
Water System Operations
Department of Environmental Protection
P.O. Box 420
401 East State Street
Trenton, NJ 08625
(copy)

Aida Camacho, Secretary of the Board
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities
44 South Clinton Avenue
P.O. Box 350
Trenton, NJ 08625
(copy)
(copy via email
board.secretary@bpu.nj.gov)

Mike Kammer, Director of Water Division
New Jersey Board of Public Utilities
44 South Clinton Avenue
P.O. Box 350
Trenton, NJ 08625
(copy)

Susan McClure, Esq.
Division of Rate Counsel
140 East Front Street, 4th Floor
Post Office Box 003
Trenton, NJ 08625-0003
(copy)

Borough of Fair L,-,wn
Services Agreement for the Maintenance and Repair of the Borough of Fair Lawn’s
Water Storage Tanks
Application for AITITroval of Services Agreement - Review Extension Approval

Dear Messrs. and Madams:

#3220967



DECOTllS
October 17. 2022

PAGE 2

As noted in our October 3, 2022 Application for Approval of the above referenced Services
Agreement, this office serves as legal counsel to the Borough of Fair Lawn (the "Borough").
Please accept this as a consent to the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities’ ("NJBPU") request to
extend its statutorily authorized review timeframe by several days to December 7, 2022.

The NJBPU, via electronic email dated October 11, 2022 has requested that the Borough
consent to the extension of the NJBPU’s review timeframe by several days to accommodate the
timing of the NJBPU’s Board of Commissioners meeting scheduled for December 7, 2022. The
Borough consents to this extension of time. If the LFB intends to consider the Application for
Approval at its December 14, 2022 monthly meeting, then the City also consents to an extension
of the LFB’s statutory review period to December 14, 2022.

Lastly, and as previously noted in our initial Application for Approval submission the
Borough would like to achieve the following schedule with respect to the review and approval of
Services Agreement:

Review, Approval and ExecuUon Schedules

Submit Application to Agencies
Obtain Agency Approval

Second Reading of Ordinance
Execution of Amendment

Date

10/3/22

12/14/22(LFB)and
12/7/22(BPU)
12122

12~2

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, or should you
require any additional information, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

Very truly yours,

DeCotiis, Giblin, LLP

RJS/ks
Attachment
(Copy)

By:
J. Scerbo, Esq.

James Van Kruiningen, Borough Manager
Judy Verrone, Esq. DFCG
Gregory Storms, USC/Veolia
Shane Albritton, USC/Veolia
Members of the Local Finance Board & PCA&E Section - Division of Law
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